West Carroll Recreation Council

Meeting Minutes, March 9, 2020

	Members Present 

· Gene Bertrand
· Penny Rockwood
· Stephanie Clavell
· Bill Rose
· Josh Porter

· Sandy Sullivan

· Matt Decker-CCRP

· Jennifer Clinton

· Brad Rockwood
· John Franks
· Kevin Cornick

· Jay Wantz

· Stephen Valerio

· Tim Jackman


	Meeting Call to Order – Gene B. (President) called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 


	Secretary’s Report –Jay W. provided the minutes from the February meeting. After review, Sandy S. motioned to approve the minutes without amendments and Jennifer C. seconded the motion. The report was approved by unanimous consent.


	President’s Report – Gene B. thanked all of the coordinators for their attendance and support. He requested feedback on the recent questions that were sent out for the Town Hall meeting. No other items to report.


	Treasurer’s Report – Sandy S. provided a detailed report of income and expenses for February. Beginning balance from February 10th was $40,645.27, and the ending balance from March 9th was $36,785.53.  Kevin C. motioned to approve the February report, and Bill R. seconded. The report was approved by unanimous consent.


	County Rep Report – Matt D. reported on the following:
· Gov. Hogan declared March as “Good Sportsmanship” month.
· The CCR&P would like to post something weekly about good sportsmanship. They would like WCRC to send in nominations by Wed Mar 18th @ 8pm.

· No organized activities should be held on County or CCPS fields prior to March 15th.
· We will be receiving a new link for background checks. Starting on April 1st, SSCI will be moving to NCSI.
· Stickers will no longer be provided to extend background checks. New badges will be delivered each year.


	Area Coordinator Report – Penny R. reported on the following:
· To clarify the Good Sportsmanship award, the County would prefer an action photo, along with a short write-up that focuses on a particular coach or participant.
· New Windsor Community Room should be available for use by May 1st.

· Submitted a request for Boys Lacrosse to use the Runnymede parking lot area.

· Submitted a request for Girls Lacrosse at FSK.

· Submitted a request for Cheer at FSK.

· Submitted requests for basketball banquet at Northwest Middle.
· Submitted requests for Track practices at FSK and a track meet at FSK on May 17th. (Josh noted that we need to ensure there is no overlap with spring basketball).


	NW Liaison Report – Megan E. was unable to attend. 


	UB Liaison Report – Mellissa L.was unable to attend. Penny mentioned that UB will be adding a sign for the Lions Club. She suggested that we may want to consider adding a plaque to represent WCRC.

	TT Liaison Report – Stephanie C. reported that there was no TAA meeting in January/February, due to the new Taneytown Park & Rec director that has just started. The next meeting is on Wednesday, March 11th at 6:30pm.


	Program Reports: The following program reports were provided:

· Track: Josh P. reported that registrations have closed, resulting in 36 total registrants. Practices have started. They are still short one coach, due to losing a coach with a child that has aged out. They are planning to refurbish the long jump pits at Northwest. Bill R. requested to review the changes that are being made with soccer. Josh also reported that the outdoor PA system in the FSK stadium is still not working properly.
· Softball: Tim J. reported that registrations have closed, resulting in 80 total registrants. Practices started this week. Games being April 5th and end before the CCPS school year concludes. They received a grant for infield dirt, in conjunction with Taneytown baseball, which will be received this spring. Tim and Steve have agreed to remain with the program for one more year, but they are looking for replacements for next year.
· Soccer: Bill R. reported that soccer has 90 registered players for the spring.
· Basketball: Jay W. reported that basketball has approximately 80 registered players for the spring.



	Old Business – 
· West Carroll Town Hall: Megan E. offered to host and mediate a work session in April, which we can use to plan the town hall meeting. Everyone agreed to hold the work session in April, in replacement of the normal monthly meeting.
· Brad R. mentioned that we need to submit our requests to the elected officials.
· Steve V. mentioned that he could mobilize his base to attend, if desired.


	New Business – 
· Database of fields: The County asked Penny to update to the list of fields that are in the West Carroll area. We reviewed and updated the list during the meeting.

· Audits: We need a plan to move forward. Sandy recommends:

· Start with the WCRC books – handled by Exec Board.
· Develop a schedule of audits to occur over the next year.
· Art Program: Jennifer sent an email that she and Carlos are stepping aside, but they have not identified replacements to take over the program. Gene will contact Jennifer and ask her to email the participants/parents to see if there is any other interest to pick up the coordination, before the program is closed.

· Covid-19 Situation: Steve V. asked if the State of MD or Carroll County will be providing any guidance to the Rec programs. Matt D. mentioned that we will receive all information from the County Health Department. Anything of official importance will be sent out from CCR&P to the WCRC area coordinator and then to our programs.
· Next meeting: We will skip the April meeting, in lieu of the work session being held in April. Our next meeting will be scheduled in May. Penny will check on the use of the New Windsor Community Room.


	Wrap Up/Announcements – Jay W. made a motion to adjourn at 8:01pm and Steve V. seconded. Our next meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 11, 2020 @ 7:00pm.

	


Respectfully Submitted – 2020 WCRC Secretary, Jay Wantz
